
Abington Vale Primary School 

Newsletter Friday 1st March 2024 

Our value for the term: Responsible   

We will teach each other to be answerable or accountable, we look to take on  

responsibilities and we look to support each other to achieve them.   

We know that we are all responsible for each other, our school environment  

and the wider world around us.  As a team we all play our part, we are all responsible 

             School Contact Information 

Tel : 01604 635071 Option 1 Park Campus 

                                   Option 2 Stirling Campus 

Email: enquiries@avps.org.uk 

Website: www.abingtonvaleprimary.org.uk 

School Gateway: 

https://login.schoolgateway.com/ 

Arbor Parent Portal: https://login.arbor.sc/ 

School Lunches: www.app.schoolgrid.co.uk 

                     Diary Dates   

March 
6th -  Big Sing 

7th -  World Book Day 
14th  - Year 1 ‘Seaside’ History off the page 

11th -  Reception Toy Museum Trip -  SC 

13th -  Reception Toy Museum Trip -  PC 

15th - Year 2 Walk to Abington Park 

18th -  Year 5 PC performance at  

                          the Royal Theatre 

26th - Parent Consultations/Book Fair 

27th -  Parent Consultations/Book Fair 

28th -  Easter Fun Day / Last Day of Term 

April 

19th -  Groups/Leavers photos 

May 

8th - Year 2 ’Great fire of London’ Event  

20th -  Year 1 Shoe Museum Visit -  SC 

21st -  Year 3 West Stow Trip 

22nd -  Year 1 Shoe Museum Visit - PC 

23rd -  Year 6 Drayton Manor Park Trip 

Healthy Snacks and Lunches 

Please ensure that your children’s lunch 

boxes contain a balance of healthy 

foods. Children should only bring in a 

healthy snack such as fruit or  

a cereal bar. 

Please remember that children should 

only have water in their water bottles   

 Please also remember, we are a NUT 

FREE school. Please do not send any 

food in containing nuts as we 

have children here with serious 

nut allergies. 

       Superhero of the Week 

 

Well done to all the Children who have  

worked so hard this week and  

demonstrated lots of our School Values. 

Park Campus 

Foundation EH  is Mylah, for  

always being kind to her friends and 

helping when she can. 

 

1HB is Aurora. She is such a helpful 

friend to others and is making  

fantastic contributions to class  

discussions. 

 

2CG is Tom. He has had a good  

first week back, showing good  

concentration. 

 

3JM is Yara, for making an excellent 

start to life at Abington Vale. 

 

4EJ is Ivan, for having a great first 

week and settling into Year 4,  

already demonstrating our school 

values! 

 

5LG is Matthew, for super 

concentration and effort in class. 

 

6VP is Freddie. He has a constant 

positive mindset and puts maximum 

effort in to all of his work. 

Stirling Campus 

Foundation RW is Justus, for being 

very kind to his peers, helping them 

do their zips at playtime. He has also 

been including his friends during  

independent learning and inviting 

them to explore with him 

 

1SW is Adam for concentrating with 

his learning and being a good role 

model. 

 

2LH is Cezara, for always being  

enthusiastic to learn and an excellent 

role model to others with her  

fantastic manners! 

 

3TF&AB is Piranavan, for working 

hard across all subject areas and  

asking through provoking questions. 

 

4EW is Alaire, for having a great first 

week back and trying his hardest, 

 

5RT is Emma. She always shows the 

correct learning behaviours which 

enables her to excel in everything she 

does. 

 

6TM is Levi, for always being a good 

role model and following the school 

rules. 



             Sports Clubs 

Tennis Club 

4th March -  8am - 8.50am -  Park Campus 

7th March -  8am -  8.45am -  Stirling Campus 

8th March -  15.30pm -  16.00pm -  Girls Initiative -  Park Campus 

 

MAB Gymnastics 

4th March -  15.15pm -  16.30pm -  Park Campus 

5th March -  8am -  8.50am -  Park Campus 

 

Hotshots Basketball 

4th March -  15.15pm -  16.30pm -  Stirling Campus 

7th March -  8am -  8.50am -  Park Campus 

 

Freestyle Football 

5th March -  15.30pm -  16.30pm -  Years 1, 2, 3 -  Park Campus 

7th March -  15.15pm -  16.30pm - Stirling Campus 

8th March -  8am -  8.50am - Years 4, 5, 6 

 

Zoons Dance 

5th March -  15.15pm -  16.15pm -  Stirling Campus 

6th March -  8am -  8.50am -  Park Campus 

 

Dodgeball 

7th March -  15.15pm - 16.30pm -  Park Campus 

8th March -  15.15pm -  16.30pm -  Stirling Campus 

 

Rugby Club 

5th March -  15.15pm -  16.15pm -  Park Campus 

8th March -  15.20pm -  16.20pm -  Years 4, 5, 6 -  Stirling Campus 

                             PE News      
Congratulations to our sportsmanship award winners for last 

term: Elliot, Theodore and Charlie. Your free Northampton 

Saints tickets will be on their way to you this term. We would 

love to hear about your trip to Franklin’s Gardens!    

Quicksticks Hocket 

6 of our Year 4 children from  

Stirling Campus travelled to Moulton  

College this week to take part in a  

training session in quicksticks hockey in  

preparation for an upcoming competition. We had lots of fun  

despite the rain! 

 

There are spaces available in most of our clubs. If you would like 

anymore information or would like to hear how we can assist 

financially towards payment of clubs, please get in touch. 

                        Music  

NMPAT Lessons:  
For those children who have signed up to music 

lessons with NMPAT, these will take place on the 

following days: 

Monday -  Woodwind & Upper strings -                    

          Park and Stirling Campus 

Wednesday -  Guitar Lessons -  PC 

Thursday -  Guitar Lessons -  SC 

Recorder Clubs 
Park Campus 
Lunchtime -  Mondays -  Years 5 & 6 

Stirling Campus 

Lunchtime -  Fridays -  Years 4, 5 & 6 

Choir 
Park Campus 

Lunchtime -  Wednesdays -  Years 4, 5 & 6 

Stirling Campus 

15.15pm -  4pm -  Tuesdays -  Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Song Writing 
Stirling Campus  

8am -  Tuesdays 
 

                  Guardian Consultations 
Guardian Consultations have now been set up for Tuesday 

26 March and Wednesday 27th March. The self-scheduling 

for parents will go live on Monday 4th March at 9am and 

close on Sunday 17th March 6pm.   

Parking 

 

 

 

To celebrate World Book Day on Thursday 7th March, 

we are inviting children to dress up as a word. For ex-

ample, if your child’s chosen word was ‘sparkly’ they 

could wear a sparkly top for the word ‘sparkly’  


